
  
 

Personal Health and Sexuality Education Advisory Board 

Okemos Public Schools – Chippewa Middle School Library 

Okemos, Michigan 48864 

REGULAR MEETING OF JANUARY 19, 2017 

The regular meeting of the Personal Health and Sexuality Education Advisory Board was called 

to order by President Michele Borgialli at 7:17 p.m. 

Members Present:  Stephanie Fleming, Brett Meteyer, Tami Hiser, Michele Borgialli,  

                                   Jill Dehlin, and Susanna Joy. 

Members Absent:   Heather Paris, Emma Pipper, Stacey Tanay, Alec Thornburg, and  

                                   Melissa Ortiz. 

Administration:       Assistant Principal Bob Bullock, Assistant Principal Melissa Eades,  

                                   and Assistant Superintendent for Instruction John Hood. 

MOVED  by Stephanie Fleming, SUPPORTED by Melissa Eades, that the board approve the 

minutes of the regular meeting of November 30, 2016. 

AYE:  14 NAY:  0  ABSENT:  5 MOTION CARRIED  

PHASE Advisory Board Members Meta Kreiner and Jessica Bermejo have resigned from their 

board positions and their seats will be filled for the fall of 2017. 

John Hood reported on behalf of the elementary buildings.  Puberty:  The Wonder Years 

Training will be offered by Eaton County RESA on February 16, 2017 for 4th, 5th and 6th grade 

teachers. Kinawa Assistant Principal Andrea Hallead and Bennett Woods Physical Education 

Teacher Brian Kushion will also attend.  

Jill Dehlin reported on behalf of Kinawa 5/6 School, Chippewa Middle School and Okemos High 

School.  Jill will be meeting with Kinawa Physical Education Teachers during the week of 

January 23rd to review the curriculum that was recently approved.  Jill along with John Hood, 

Andrea Hallead and Bob Bullock met recently to discuss the online preview of curriculum. Jill 

also met with Okemos High School Physical Education/Health Teacher Debby Mitchell to 

review the PowerPoint slides for the 9th grade curriculum. No separate reports for Special 

Education or Gender Inclusion Implementation of District Equity Plan. 

Michele Borgialli reported on Kinawa 4th/5th/6th grade curricula.  Michele and Jill and created 

parent summaries of the curricula at each grade level including exit ticket questions for 

students. 

John Hood reported on the Talk Early and Talk Often Parent Program to be held on February 

23, 2017. The program is currently full at 50 registrations with a running waiting list.  The 

parent groups for Kinawa 5/6 School, Chippewa Middle School and Okemos High School will 

each contribute towards the cost of hosting this program.  Stephanie Fleming mentioned a 

similar free program to be offered by Planned Parenthood on February 7, 2017 that we could 

also offer to parents who are on the waiting list for our program. 

No report for Chippewa curricula review for 7th and 8th grades.   
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Jill reported on Okemos High School curricula review. Jill along with Stephanie Fleming, Stacey 

Tanay and Melissa Eades reviewed the PowerPoint slides the teachers utilize in their 

classrooms. Suggestions and changes were made and the team will continue to work on 

summaries. Jill Dehlin and OHS teacher Debby Mitchell would like to visit Willow Plaza, which is 

a clinic in Old Town Lansing that offers peer educator services. 

John Hood, Jill Dehlin and Michele Borgialli reported on continuous quality 

improvement/curricula fidelity with a goal to provide easier access of curricula to parents and 

to have the ability to receive feedback as necessary.  Matt Ottinger at Okemos High School is 

working on digitizing the videos for the curricula. John Hood will bring a sample of the 

communication that will go out to parents to the next meeting.  Curriculum manuals are in the 

process of being scanned to be placed on the website with a goal to have everything available 

online by spring conferences (March).  John spoke of having the middle school materials at 

parent/teacher conferences for preview and available online. The district will be moving to a 

new website for the upcoming school year to ensure ADA compliance and plan to provide 

families with the curriculum online as soon as possible.  Parents will receive direct email 

communications from school administrators about personal health classes.  Parent and student 

surveys will be updated to reflect commonly used answers as check box selections to help 

organize responses. 

The PHASE board viewed as a group the HIV and AIDS video from the Okemos High School 

library. As a result, Jill will be researching other videos that will appeal to a teen audience. 

Team Leads reported on PHASE 2016 student survey results overview. No report for 6th or 7th 

grade, to be reported at the next meeting.  Tami Hiser reported for 8th grade and indicated a 

93% response rate. The most common discussion amongst students with their parents 

pertained to STIs. There was an overwhelming response of students wanting updated videos 

and preferred to receive the curriculum at the beginning of the school year instead of at the 

end.  Students also preferred the lessons to be presented to each gender separately and not in 

the gymnasium of the school.  Students would also like the option to write questions on a piece 

of paper that can be turned in anonymously to receive answers.  Stephanie Fleming reported 

for 9th grade. Common themes within comments from students surround LGBT issues and 

demonizing teen pregnancy. Students reported that they enjoyed the SMART stories and the 

one topic they liked the most was surrounding healthy relationships. 

The regular meeting was adjourned by President Borgialli at 8:35 p.m. 
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